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Bill Number: AB 1766 

Amended: August 11, 2022 
and August 24, 2022

SUBJECT 

Department of Motor Vehicles Identification Cards 

• Technical Amendment 

SUMMARY 

This bill would amend the Vehicle Code to require the issuance of an identification 
card, as specified.  This bill, under Personal Income Tax Law, would allow the  
Franchise Tax Board to request the taxpayer to provide identifying documents 
acceptable for purposes of obtaining the identification card to substantiate the 
California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC). 

This analysis only discusses the provisions that impact the department’s programs and 
operations. 

ANALYSIS 

The August 11, 2022, amendments updated the CalEITC bill text for recently enacted 
changes made by SB 201 (Chapter 72, Statutes of 2022), and extended to July 1, 2027, 
the date by which Department of Motor Vehicles must commence issuing 
identification cards.  With the exception of these changes, the department’s analysis 
of this bill as introduced on February 2, 2022, still applies. 

The August 24, 2022, amendments made changes to the Government and Vehicle 
Codes.  These amendments would not impact the department’s programs or 
operations. 
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